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228 Peace Memorial Day remembered
TAIPEI, March 1 – Speaking at a Peace Memorial Day rally, President Chen Shui-bian said the world community should show concern about the law China has scheduled to adopt this month to justify attacks on Taiwan if Taipei declares independence. 

The meeting took place at Taipei’s February 28 Peace Memorial Park, marking the 58th anniversary of the February 28 Incident of 1947, in which thousands of People, both islanders and mainlanders, were killed. 

Later that night, in a speech before switching on a light display at the Fuiguiqiao Lighthouse, former President Lee Teng-hui said Taiwan has to declare it is a separate state that has nothing to do with a “barbarous, aggressive China.”
The switch-on ceremony was part of the February 28 Lighting Festival, organized by the Grand League for Protection of Taiwan (GLPT). It is hoped by the organizers that the light streaming from the lighthouse will be seen as a symbol of peace from Taiwan to the world. 

President Chen, who made a last minute schedule change, took part in another lighting event at the park to pray for peace. 

